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Congratulations to newly elected school captain Jo Rawson  

and  vice captain Madison Masman. 

Both girls will be formally inducted as our new school student leaders at an 

 assembly next term and they will join the prestigious list of previous BCS leaders 

on the Honour Board in our hall. 
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

Dear Parents & Caregivers, 

COVID-19 update 

 

COVID restrictions will remain in place for the foreseeable fu-

ture. However, the Year 12 Formal is back on the calendar 

after the Premier’s Announcement on Monday. This is great 

news for us so that we can farewell our Year 12 leavers in the 

traditional manner BCS is accustomed to. The formal will occur 

at the completion of HSC examinations on Friday November 

13. Year 12 will also have a final formal assembly at school at 

the end of this term but I am waiting on further advice on who 

can participate in the assembly – it’s likely to be just Years 11 

& 12 with staff. 

School Planning Process 

As per the letter on Skoolbag earlier in the week, BCS is in 

school planning mode. The current three year plan is winding 

up and will be replaced by a four year plan for 2021-2024. We 

are currently evaluating where the school is situated on its 

pursuit of school excellence and continuous improvement. 

Extensive collaboration is occurring with the school communi-

ty to source feedback, needs and suggestions for changes. A 

summary of this feedback will be shared with the community. 

New strategic directions will be determined and a draft of the 

plan developed during Term 4 prior to release and publishing 

early next year. 

 

Congratulations New School leaders 

Students and staff participated in the annual election process 

this week for new school leaders for Term 4 and 2021. Three 

Year 11 students nominated for two positions and delivered 

their election speeches on Monday. They are all quality leaders 

in their own right. I can announce School Captain is Jo Rawson 

and Vice Captain is Madison Masman.  Congratulations to Jo 

and Madi and also to Holly Woodham. 

Welcome Mr and Mrs Amiel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Amiel will be teaching maths and science and Mrs Amiel 

will be teaching a bit of everything across both secondary and 

primary. 

School Cattle Stud 

The school’s Santa Gertrudis Stud has 

a new arrival – the first calf by our 

resident bull Watasanta Narrabri. The 

little bull calf is yet to be named. 

 

 
 
Cheers 
Chris Clarke 
 

NON SCHOLAE SED VITAE - Not in learning, but in life. 

Anne Fraser 

Amazing Year 8 artwork 

Bronwyn Masman 

Initiative with Throwback 

Thursday. 
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Lexi Andrews 
Trying hard in Kindergarten. 

  
Leon Ruttley 
A great participant in the 
2/3 class. 

  
Cooper Ruttley 
A focused learner in Year 5. 

  
Braiden McPherson 
A mature attitude and work 
ethic in Year 7.  

  
Jorja Carey 
A mature attitude and 
work ethic in Year 8.  

  
Karla Gardner 
Outstanding effort with  
narrative writing. 

  
Valarie Dunn 
Effort in Year 9. 

  
Jordy Whillock 
A mature and responsible 
school citizen. 

  
Zac Haywood 
A mature, quiet achiever  
in Year 10. 

  
Holly Arndell 
Great improvement in  
HSC Mathematics. 

    

Principal’s Awards of  Recognition  

Mr Greg Baird and a social justice group from Rouse Hill Anglican College decided they wanted to collect 

books for country primary schools who may be lacking such resources.  

They advertised, collected, and donated a selection of books to our school.  

The books were kindly delivered by Ms Baird, who is Greg’s daughter.  



 

 

B A R A D I N E  C E N T R A L  S C H O O L  N E W S  

42 Narren Street, Baradine. 2396  :  Phone  6843 1805 or 6843 1953  :  Fax  6843 1751 
Email  baradine-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  :   Website  www.baradine-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Regan Evans 

Q - What was your most memorable occasion at BCS? 

A - Mainly getting into trouble most of the time. 

Q - What do you think is the most significant change at BCS since you started school? 

A - The Agricultural farm, sporting opportunities and you get plenty of help from all staff. 

Q - What was your best subject and favourite staff members? 

A - SLR- sport and Mr Weatherby. 

Q - What do you have planned at the completion of year 12? 

A - Not sure probably a job at the mines. 

Q - What will you miss most about BCS? 

A - The friends and the school as a whole. 

Clinton Lennon 

Q - What was your most memorable occasion at BCS? 

A - The school excursions that I was lucky to have gone on, to Canada ,Great Barrier Reef and Uluru. 

Q - What changes have you seen since starting here in kindergarten and completing your senior year. 

A - More opportunities in sport and the opportunity to represent BCS at cross country in Sydney.  

      I really liked going there. 

Q - What are your plans when you finish year 12. 

A - Intending to work in the mines and someone is assisting me to do this. 

Q - Do you have any favourite staff members, if so who? 

A - I think Mrs Leonard is ok (ha ha as I can beat her to class) but have liked all staff at BCS. 

Holly Arndell 

Q - During your 3 years at BCS what do you think is so different from your primary years at St Johns and your time at 

Coona High? 

A - The playing courts over the road are good and the moving from class to class in high school is different  to staying 

in one room. I liked the major excursion to Canada. 

Q - What subject did you enjoy most? 

A - I liked Maths with Mr Edwards and SLSR. 

Q - Did you have a favourite staff member, if yes who? 

A - Mr Edwards as he was very helpful and supportive. 

Q - Have you made plans for when you finish year 12 if so what do you think you might do? 

A - Hoping to do a Vet Course through TAFE 

Q - What will you miss most about BCS? 

A - The friends that I have made here. 
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Mia White 

Q - What has been the best memory you can take away from BCS? 

A - In primary it’s the SAKG kitchen to garden program and the worm farm in the garden. In secondary it ’s my 

very first History lesson with Miss Brazier and the topic was Colonisation of the American Indians in Year 7.  

Q - What changes have you witnessed over the years at BCS? 

A - Smaller classes and plenty of shade. 

Q - What subject did you most enjoy and who was your favourite staff member? 

A - Favourite subject was Modern History because I enjoy history and my favourite teacher in Primary was Mrs 

Eastburn and Mrs Buckley who looked after me in sick bay. 

Q - What are you going to miss most about school at BCS? 

A - The school environment, having to learn with supervision and the Library, my “hangout spot”. 

Q - What plans do you have in place for when you finish your HSC? 

A - Currently doing an Assistant in Nursing course through TAFE and I am hoping to continue in the Medical 

profession through University as an RN or other medical profession. 

Madisen McGill 

Q - What is your best memory during your secondary schooling at BCS? 

A - Becoming School Captain as this was a great honour in the face of a smaller school. 

Q - What major changes have you seen since your Primary schooling? 

A - Have greater responsibilities and am treated more like an adult. 

Q - Have you a favourite staff member if so who? 

A - Mrs Wright, Ms Brazier and the Office ladies, they all help and support me. All the staff 

are fairly helpful. 

Q - What will you miss most about BCS? 

A - How welcoming and inviting the school is and how easy it is to fit in, you can always rely 

on people. 

Q - Do you have plans for when you complete year 12, if yes what are they? 

A - Hoping to go to Armidale University to do Ag teaching and Business studies next year. 

Year 12 Celebrations 
Graduation Assembly - Thursday 24th September 

Formal Night - Friday 13th November 
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 Year 7 
Braiden McPherson 
Excellence in PDHPE. 

 Year 8 
Chelsea Woodham 
Improvement in engagement 
and achievement across all 
aspects of school. 

 Year 9 
Bradley Owers 
Fantastic participation in 
class. 

 Year 10  
Lowana Ruttley 
Increased attendance and 
effort in English. 

 Year 11 
Jo Rawson 
Hard work in all KLA’s. 

 Year 12 
Regan Evans 
His renewed application 
and focus in English. 

 Year 7 
Aiden O’Grady 
Always showing respect to 
his peers and teachers. 

 Year 8 
Jake Cannon Cornish 
Participating in PE and  
trying his best. 

 Year 9 
Valarie Dunn 
Acting safely and responsibly 
at all times. 

 Year 10  
Isaiah White 
Conducting himself in a safe 
manner. 

 Year 11 
Madison Masman 
Always keeping her hands 
and feet to herself. 

 Year 12 
Mia White 
Conducting herself in a safe 
manner. 

Positive Behaviour For Learning 

Student of  the Week 

Secondary Awards of  Recognition  

Madisen McGill, Fleur Andrews, Holly Woodham and Holly Arndell 

visited Bimbadeen farm on the Wednesday 9th of September in preparation for 

their case study. Students had the opportunity to see a number of different animal 

and plant productions and visualised how they operate in a working farm. 
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Health &Safety Requirement 

 

 7-12 students/parents 

Black  leather enclosed 

shoes are required for all  

practical subjects. 

Year 11  Preliminary HSC Yearly Exams 

Monday 14 - Friday 18th September 

Year 7-10 Exams 

Monday 9th - Wednesday 12th November 

 

Secondary Lockers 

Student lockers available - $5 bond  

(refundable when key is returned at the end of year.)  

Please see Mrs Hotchkiss at the office. 

 

 

School Hours 

Primary and Secondary 

8.30 am - 3.00pm  

Students should not arrive at school  

before 8.30am as there is no playground 

supervision. 
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Kinder/Year 1 - Miss Lummis 

Student of the Week 

Rosannah Gundry 
Effort across all areas. 
 

 

PBL Award 

Braxton Siemsen 
Participation in sport and PE lessons. 

Year 4/5/6 - Miss Dorman 

Student of the Week 

Leila Ruttley 
Designing and creating a quality and 

 detailed postcard about Ecuador. 

 

PBL Award  

Paula Evans 
Participating and following staff  

instructions during sport, PE and on  

the playground.  

 

News 

A reminder that students are required to return their home readers in 

order for them to be changed. 

Year 4/5/6 Speaking and Listening Homework is due on Friday Week 18th 

September. Students will be given a timetable later next week outlining 

the order that they will present their speeches. Speeches will be present-

ed on Monday 21st September in the afternoon. Unfortunately, due to 

COVID-19 we cannot invite parents to attend. If you have any questions 

about this task, please done hesitate to contact me via the school office. 

This Friday, students in 5/6 will be designing and creating marble mazes 

in Science Engineering Mathematics and Technology (STEM). Stay posted 

for photos of their completed mazes in the next newsletter. 

Primary Awards of  Recognition & News 

Year 2/3 - Ms Baldock/ Mrs Horder 

Student of the Week 

Indiannah Carey 
Fabulous research skills. 
 

 

PBL Award 

Lachlan Ryan 
Participates well in all  
sporting activities. 

News 

Hola! The 2/3 class have been busy learning about the amazing country 

of Ecuador in preparation for the annual CWA competition. This year the 

students have designed and written a post card about an imaginary 

school excursion to this beautiful South American country. The students 

have been enjoying learning a number of Spanish phrases, exploring the 

Amazon Basin, cruising to the Galapagos Islands and visiting the capital 

city Quito. This competition piece has tied in nicely with our Geography 

unit of work 'People and Places'.  

This week we have been learning about how technology continues to 

make travel easier and more enjoyable. 

Don't forget to bring a piece of fruit or veg and a bottle of water for 

'Crunch and Sip' every day. 

News 

This fortnight in K/1 we have been learning a lot about combinations of 

ten and twenty in math and have used materials such as playing cards 

and dominoes to find them. 

In literacy, we are still working hard on descriptive writing and are 

learning about parts of words, such as syllables and recognizing whole 

words in our sentences and stories. 

We have also been working hard on our "Ecuador" CWA projects and 

will continue to learn about this country in the next week. 

K/1 are still enjoying using their own iPad and thank you to everyone 

for your promptness in returning the contracts. 
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Don’t forget that Crunch ‘n’ Sip break happens each morning during first session.  

Sun safe at BCS! Please remember to wear your school hat/cap each day —’No hat, No play’. 

K-6 Homework is given out each Monday and due back on Fridays.  

Library day is Wednesdays – Please remember your library bag 

We currently have excess school uniform items with no name on them in the lost property box. 

If your child is missing clothing please contact the school to claim. 

  1 green school cap with logo                          

   1 green school hat with logo     

  1 size 6 green winter jumper-slightly faded                                

 I green and gold school jacket-size 8                   

  2 green fleecy zip jackets-size 10             

  1 green fleecy jumper with school logo-size 10 

Science via Zoom! 
Year 4/5/6 have been learning about earthquakes in science this term. 

As part of the unit they have been learning about the impact of the 

Newcastle earthquake. Last week they were very lucky to have a zoom 

session (using the computer to see and hear someone not in the class-

room) with Marg Dorman. Marg is Miss Dorman’s mother and was 

living and working in the centre of Newcastle at the time of the earth-

quake. The students prepared questions about the actual event, how 

people felt and about the rescue and recovery operation. Everyone 

involved in the zoom session had a great time using technology to in-

terview someone a long way away. Marg particularly enjoyed meeting 

and talking to her daughter’s class. The students gained lots of valua-

ble information about the Newcastle earthquake.  

Year 4/5/6 would like to pass on their thanks to Miss Dorman’s mother 

for taking the time to zoom with them. They learnt lots about the 

Newcastle earthquake and their teacher’s mother! 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipartbarn.com%2Fsunshine-clipart_37045%2F&psig=AOvVaw3xcgeNgW0zcQkOVcCBG-h9&ust=1596682056840000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCOD7yauGg-sCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAJ
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Jersey Day is all about raising  

awareness for  

organ and tissue donation.  
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It is a Health & Safety requirement that all parents/carers do not  enter our school 
without prior approval from the principal due to Covid-19 restrictions. 

 
If you require a meeting with a teacher please inform the administration team  

who will consult with the principal to arrange a suitable venue and time for a meeting. 
 

Attention: Parents/ Carers/ Visitors 

 

Primary and Secondary 

8.30 am - 3.00pm  

Students should not arrive at school  before 8.30am as there is 

no playground supervision. 

Parents 

Stay connected & informed  

 

 

 

 

 

September 
Rosannah Gundry 14th 

Jackson Ruttley 18th 

Annalise Edwards 22nd 

Laura Myers 22nd 

Dimitty Leeham 23rd 

Tyler Anderson 25th 

 

School Website:  

www.baradine-c.schools.nsw.gov.au 



 

 

B A R A D I N E  C E N T R A L  S C H O O L  N E W S  

42 Narren Street, Baradine. 2396  :  Phone  6843 1805 or 6843 1953  :  Fax  6843 1751 
Email  baradine-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  :   Website  www.baradine-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  



 

 

B A R A D I N E  C E N T R A L  S C H O O L  N E W S  

42 Narren Street, Baradine. 2396  :  Phone  6843 1805 or 6843 1953  :  Fax  6843 1751 
Email  baradine-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  :   Website  www.baradine-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  


